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         Silverdale Normal School 
 62 Silverdale Road, Hamilton  
 Phone: 07 856 7604, Mobile: 027 7557917 
 E-mail: office@silverdale.school.nz  
 Website: www.silverdale.school.nz 
 

Dear Parents, 

Centre Place Gift a School $2,000 Promotion 
From Monday, 18 June to Saturday, 30 June, there is a voting station in 
Centre Place near the customer service desk. Customers are required to spend 
$20 or more in-centre, take their receipt to the desk to receive their voting 
token and then vote for their favourite school from the four finalists: St Peter 
Chanel Catholic School, Te Rapa Primary School, Hamilton East School or OUR 
SCHOOL.  The school with the most tokens will win $2,000.00.   We encourage you let your 
friends and family know about this promotion and cast a vote for Silverdale Normal School. 

Photolife Online Shot Key Slips 
PhotoLife Photo Shoot Keycodes have been sent home today.  Please enter your photo shoot key 
code at www.photolife.co.nz to create you own PhotoPack.  

Individual photos and class photos  
• Select the $15.00 portrait photo page for individual photos 
• Add to your cart and go to items in cart at top of screen. 
• Class photo can be now be added. 
• Now add any of the additional portrait photo pages for just $5.00 each. 
• Important - the free delivery expiry date of Sunday, 29th July is clearly shown on the 

website (free delivery means your photo order will be sent to our school for your child to 
bring home after expiry date). 

Sibling Photos 
• Select the $15.00 family pack 
• Add to your cart and go to items in cart at top of screen. 
• Now add any of the additional family photo pages for just $5.00 each. 
• Important - the free delivery expiry date of Sunday, 29th July is clearly shown on the 

website (free delivery means your photo order will be sent to our school for your child to 
bring home after expiry date). 

La Fête de la Musique 
Thank you to those 
children who 
remembered their 
musical instruments 
and music last 
Thursday.  We have an 
abundance of musical 
talent at our school. 

“Making a Positive Difference”
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Champions Christian Programme 
Champions is due to start again on Friday, 27th July. This is an optional Christian values-based 
programme that runs every Friday lunchtime out of our Student Common Room. 
Children learn biblical principles in a fun and interactive way. If you haven’t 
already indicated to us if you’d like your child to take part, please let us know.  
This is an optional part of our school programme.  

Congratulations 
Jade Ngaropo from Room 9 who came first in the Expressions Dance 
Competition, held in Hamilton over the weekend. 

PTG News 
• Sausage Sizzle End of Term Lunch - Friday, 6th July. Orders are to be placed in the PTG box 

by the children’s counter of the School Office by 9.00am on Wednesday 4th July. 
• Reminder - Centre Place $2,000 Fundraiser - Shop at Centre Place until Saturday 30th 

June, spend $20 and get a voting token to vote for our school. Every vote helps!  
• Plastic Free July - We have initiated a number of campaigns to assist our community to 

reduce their waste this plastic free July.  
‣ Reusable produce bag fundraiser - We are selling Rubbish Whisperer reusable polyester 

produce bags. $22.50 for 5. Samples will be available to view at the School Office. 
Purchase from the Office or pick up an order form to sell to family and friends. 

‣ DIY Beeswax Wrap Night - Master’s House at Hillcrest Chapel. Monday, 2nd July 7.30pm. 
Come and make your own beeswax wraps. Free entry, $4.00 for every wrap you make. All 
welcome. 

‣ We have teamed up with Earthmama https://www.earthmama.nz/   Purchase waste free 
products through Earth Mama, use code SILVERDALE at checkout and we receive 15% 
commission from sales until 31 July. Products available include stainless steel drink 
bottles, lunchboxes, straws, wet bags, snack bags, food wraps, bamboo toothbrushes. 

• Pyjama Day - Thanks for all the generous donations. We collected 45 pairs of pyjamas, 96 
underpants, 6 pairs of socks, 2 pairs of slippers, 13 soft toys, and $220 in cash. With the 
money we bought another 31 pairs of pyjamas. Thanks to Warehouse Hillcrest for supporting 
us and donating 15 extra pairs of pyjamas! Foster Hope Waikato will come to school 
Thursday afternoon (about 3.15pm) and we will present them with our donations. 

• Chiefs Fundraiser - If you are going to go to a Chiefs rugby game, please consider 
purchasing your tickets through this link: http://chiefs.co.nz/component/hikashop/product/
5208-chiefs-fundraiser-programme   Select Silverdale Normal School from the school/club 
list at checkout, and the school will get a rebate. Games coming up: 

• vs Brumbies Saturday 7 July 5.15pm | FMG Stadium Waikato  
• vs Hurricanes Friday 13 July 7.35pm | FMG Stadium Waikato 

“Making a Positive Difference”

Senior School ‘Systems’ Inquiry Showcase 
This term, Room’s 9, 14, 13, 12, and 11 have been exploring ‘Systems’. 
Come along on Wednesday 4th of July, anytime from 1:30pm until 
3.00pm. Wander through our classes and see what we have been 
doing.  We look forward to sharing our learning with you!

https://www.earthmama.nz/
http://chiefs.co.nz/component/hikashop/product/5208-chiefs-fundraiser-programme
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Reading Books 
All reading books are due back at school by Wednesday 4th July. 
We are very grateful to our two lovely parents, Vicky and Katherine, who 
put the books away regularly throughout the year. If you have some time 
to do this, come and see Mrs Young in Room 8. Your assistance would be 
very much appreciated. 

We have some beautiful new reading books. Please encourage the children to bring their book 
bags to school every day (Juniors) so they can take these books home to share. We remind the 
children about looking after these new resources at school too. 

Entertainment Book 
2017 | 2018 Entertainment Memberships can still be purchased 
online by following the link below. 
http://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/155y154 

For a limited time, 
anyone who 
purchases from 
our Online Payment Page and adds the promotional 
code upon check out will receive a BONUS $10 
Countdown Gift Card.   Just enter the Code 
“CDGIFT” at the checkout!  

Project Energise Nuggets 
This term’s Nutrition Nuggets focus on sports 
nutrition. 
Supplied by Renee Mouat – Energiser 

Extra Clothing in Children’s Schoolbags 
Please ensure you have a change of clothing packed in your child’s 
school bag.  We have had many children slipping over requiring a change 
of clothing.  It is much easier if we have extra clothing on hand, rather than 
try to locate a parent, who is often working during the school day. 
 

“Making a Positive Difference”

Classroom Item - 
Room 8 

Room 6 and 7 and 
Jumpstart students 
made a star to celebrate 
Matariki.  We also 
showed it at Assembly.

http://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/155y154
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Congratulations 
A belated congratulations to Tamatoa Jeffrey, who along with other members of 
the Waikato Under 11 Basketball Rep team, participated in the Mel Young Easter 
Basketball Classic held in Tauranga. His team managed an impressive Silver 
Medal! Well Done. 

Hockey Draws - Saturday, 30th June 
8.00am  Silverdale Lions v Silverdale Leopards  at Gallaghers on 2QA 
9.00am  Silverdale Pumas v Glenview Breakers  at Gallaghers on 2QA 
10.00am  Silverdale Tigers v Ngahinapouri Strikers  at Gallaghers on 1QA 
12.15pm  Silverdale Panthers v Nawton Pride   at Gallaghers on 1HC 
Please be at the turf 20 minutes prior to your game. 

Hockey Results - Saturday, 23rd June  
Silverdale Leopards draw 2-2 Player of the day: Devante 
Silverdale Lions lost 0-1  Player of the day: Tuimathew  
Silverdale Pumas lost 0-3  Player of the day: Lara  
Silverdale Tigers draw 2-2 Player of the day: Jess 
Silverdale Panthers won 3-2 Player of the day: Liam 

Michael Harrop - Principal 
 
Community Notices 
Do your children love to sing?  
Come and sing with the Tron Songsters Children’s Choir!  We are a community 
choir of boys and girls aged 8-13 years old, directed by experienced music 
teachers Hannah Bryant and Maria Colvin and…  we are looking for new 
singers to join us in Term 3! 
Choristers have a fun and educational experience, sing a range of musical styles, and work 
towards a public concert to end the term.  Rehearsals at St Aidans Anglican Church, Claudelands.  
Friday afternoons 4.00-5.15pm during term time. Afternoon tea is included. $95 for an 8 week 
term (plus a concert performance) beginning August 2018.  Auditions* will be held at St Aidan’s 
Church in the last week of July.  For an audition time or more information: Email 
hannahgrace.bryant@gmail.com or call 0212069604.  *All children do a relaxed and friendly 
audition so that children and parents have an opportunity to meet the teachers. 

Wanted: parents and caregivers of children aged 10-15 to take part in a text message study 
The National Institute for Health Innovation (NIHI) is inviting parents/primary caregivers who are 
caring for a child aged 10-15 to take part in the MyTeen study. This study will examine whether a 
free text-messaging programme providing positive parenting tips and information on youth mental 
health is helpful.  All NIHI needs is an hour of your time over the course of three months to 
complete 3 online questionnaires.  If you are interested in hearing more about the study please 
contact myteen@auckland.ac.nz or call 0800 367 6444. 
For more information, you can go to their Facebook page or website. 
This study has been approved by the University of Auckland Human Participants Ethics Committee.
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mailto:myteen@auckland.ac.nz
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